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LIVONIA TOWN COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

November 14, 2022 – 6:30 p.m. 
 

 The Livonia Town Council met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. on November 14, 2022, at the 
Livonia Council Chambers, 3111 LA HWY 78, Livonia, Louisiana.  Mayor Rhett Pourciau called the 
meeting to order and directed Town Clerk Donna Bergeron to call the roll which resulted as follows: 

PRESENT:  Council Members Greg Jarreau, Terry Jarreau, Ron LeBlanc, Billie Pourciau, 
Henry Watson  

ABSENT:      None 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 A motion was made by Mr. G. Jarreau, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc, and carried to approve and 
publish the minutes as written from the regular meeting on October 10, 2022. 
 
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT 
 A motion was made by Mr. T. Jarreau, seconded by Ms. Pourciau, and carried, to approve the 
treasurer’s reports.  Budget-to-actual was included for review and comments. 
 

APPROVAL OF INVOICES 
 A motion was made by Mr. LeBlanc, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried, to approve the 
invoices for payment. 

REQUEST TO SUBDIVIDE PROPERTY – Ms. Alex Gabor 
 A request was made by Ms. Gabor to void the previous request and approval made in October 
to subdivide Lot C on Steven Lane into Lots C-1 and C-2.  A new request was made to subdivide the 
property into lots C-1, C-2, and C-3.   
   All subdivision of property requirements are being met therefore Mr. G. Jarreau made a motion 
to approve the request as presented.  Motion was seconded by Mr. T. Jarreau and carried. 
 
ZONING COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT 
 Upon the resignation of Mr. Jeremy Torres, a recommendation was made by the Zoning 
Chairman to appoint Mr. Lorne “Man” Webre to the Zoning Committee effective immediately. 

  A motion was made by Mr. G. Jarreau, seconded by Mr. T. Jarreau, and unanimously carried 
to appoint Mr. Webre to fill the vacant position on the Zoning Committee. 
 
WATER SECTOR PROGRAM PROJECT – Round 1 
 A letter was received from OCD-LGA stating that the town could be permitted to bid and 
construct the water line upgrades, per the contract, with the understanding that a water system rate 
study will be done and the town must take action to implement any needed changes to the rates. If 
the town approves this exception, a letter to that effect must be sent to OCD-LGA for final approval. 
 A motion was made by Mr. G. Jarreau, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc, and unanimously carried, to 
accept the water rate study exception and to send the letter for final approval to start bid and 
construction. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Mr. Gregg Gautreaux 
 DHH has approved the plans and spec to begin the water line improvement project along Tiger 
and Tena Streets.  The contractor’s quotes are due by December 1, 2022, and will be presented to 
the council on December 12, 2022, for award consideration. 
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DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
 Police Report –Police Chief Landon Landry  

 In October, 332 citations were issued with 4 warnings.  Seventy complaints were 
answered, 1 arrest was made, and four accidents were worked.    Fines collected for the 
month were $64,109. 

 
 Each Council Member gave a brief update on their departments. 
  Mr. T. Jarreau reported the first phase of the canal drainage project near the cemetery 
has been completed. 
  Ms. Pourciau thanked Ms. Kathy Perriera, representative from Woodmen of the World, 
for the American Flags donated to the town and police department. 
  Mr. Watson reported that the chlorine controller at the sewer plant had to be replaced.  

  
MAYOR’S REPORT 
 Donuts with Santa will be held on December 17th at 8:30 a.m. at the Livonia Community 
Center. 

   
ADJOURNMENT 
 A motion was made by Ms. Pourciau, seconded by Mr. G. Jarreau, and carried to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:57 p.m.   
        

ATTEST:      RHETT POURCIAU, MAYOR  

DONNA BERGERON, MMC     


